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D I D  Y O U  K N O W ?

According to the 2014 
BYU Research Rankings, our 
Department ranks #1 in tax and 
#2 in audit for research generated 
by graduates of our Ph.D. program. 
The Department also ranks #5 
in tax for research generated by 
our faculty.

D A T E S  T O 
R E M E M B E R

Spring 2016 
 Jan 29 – Accounting Career Panel

 Feb 11 – Meet the Firms

 Apr 22 – CPE: Professional Ethics
for Arizona CPA

 May 13 – Graduation Brunch/Lunch

Fall 2016 (tentative)

 Sept 9 – Accounting Career Panel

 Sept 22 – Meet the Firms

 Dec 16 – Graduation Brunch

   R E M E M B E R I N G  M A R K  T R O M B L E Y
(see page 5)

Dear Alumni and Friends of the 
Department,

We are excited to present the Fall 2015 
edition of the Footnotes Newsletter. 
The pages are fi lled with exciting 
news about the accomplishments and 
success of our faculty, students, and 
alumni. We hope you enjoy learning 
about these achievements.

We were fortunate to hire three 
outstanding faculty members with 
expertise primarily in fi nancial 
accounting. Please read about each 
of them in the Faculty & Staff  News 
section. Our dedicated faculty 
continue to support students in 
achieving success both inside and 
outside the classroom. During the 
last year, the department launched 
a mentoring program which 
matches every undergraduate 
student with a faculty mentor. We 
hope this individualized attention will 
provide a strong compliment to the 
signifi cant professional development 
programming the department 
off ers students.

Our success would not be possible 
without the generous gifts of time, 
talent, and treasure which each of you 
so willingly share. Please reach out 
to me at any time with questions or 
suggestions. We are grateful for your 
continued interest in and support of 
our programs.

Best Regards,

Dan Dhaliwal
Accounting Department Head
Francis McClelland Endowed Chair
dhaliwal@eller.arizona.edu 
520.621.2146

“Mark was a uniquely exemplary faculty member and had been
 the heart and soul of our Department for the last two decades.” 

– Dan Dhaliwal, Head of the Accounting Department
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Professor and Department Head, 
Dan Dhaliwal was awarded Eller 
College’s Kaltz prize in recognition 
of the best Ph.D. placement last 
year for Sarah Shaikh’s position 
at the University of Washington. 
Dan was also the fi rst recipient 
of the Celebrate Research in Eller 
College Award. He was presented 
his research award at an event in 
September 2015. 

Amy Geile was awarded the Judi 
Prize Award from the Department of 
Accounting for her achievement in 
teaching excellence in Spring 2015. 
We value the extensive contributions, 
knowledge, and devotion to students 
that Amy brings to the Accounting 
Department.

Katie Maxwell, Senior Lecturer and 
Director of Undergraduate Programs 
for Accounting, was awarded the 
Evening MBA Teaching Award for the 
Tucson cohort. Students continue to 
benefi t from Katie’s commitment and 
passion for student success.

The Department welcomes new 
faculty member Max Hewitt as an 
Assistant Professor of Accounting 
in Fall 2015. He earned his Ph.D. in 
Business Administration from the 
University of Washington in 2007. 
Max will be teaching Accounting 310, 
Cost and Managerial Accounting, 
beginning in Spring 2016. His 
interests include forecasting and 
valuation implications of fi nancial 
statement information, investors’ 
reaction to disaggregated fi nancial 
statement information, and 
implications of fi nancial statement 
presentation. 

The Department would like to 
acknowledge Jayanthi Sunder for 
her promotion to Associate Professor 
of Accounting. This promotion is 
well deserved given her success in 
research and student development. 
Jayanthi continues to teach 
Intermediate Financial Accounting 
and Advanced Accounting for our 
department.

The Department welcomed new 
faculty member Jeff  Yu as an 
Associate Professor of Accounting. in 
Fall 2015. He earned his Ph.D. from 
Ohio State University. Jeff  will be 
teaching Accounting 451, Analysis 
of Financial Statements, beginning 
in Spring 2016. His interests include 
capital market research in accounting, 
debt contraction, information 
intermediaries, and economic eff ects 
of fi nancial reporting.

We are pleased to announce that 
Heather Altman has joined our 
department as a full time Lecturer 
after teaching as an Adjunct Lecturer 
for two years. Heather comes to us 
from the Community Food Bank of 
Southern Arizona where she held 
the position of Accounting Manager. 
Heather is a proud alumnus of the 
University of Arizona and the Master 
of Accounting program.

Leslie Cohen has retired as our 
Master Program and Outreach 
Coordinator and Dean Barefi eld 
has stepped into this role. We are 
grateful Leslie has agreed to continue 
teaching at the graduate level for 
the Accounting Department. Dean is 
excited about the opportunity to work 
with our students and partner fi rms. 
We are thankful to both Leslie and 
Dean for their ongoing dedication to 
our Department.
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Carla Keegan received the Sidney S. Woods Alumni Service Award in 
October 2015. This is a University of Arizona Alumni 
Association award to recognize an alumnus who has 
demonstrated unwavering interest in and loyalty to the 
University of Arizona. Carla earned her Master of Business 
Administration with an emphasis in accounting and 
specialization of tax from the University of Arizona in 1982. 

Following graduation, Carla remained in Tucson where she has made 
signifi cant contributions to the accounting profession and Tucson business 
community. She is a co-founder and principle at Keegan, Linscott & Kenon PC 
(KLK) and serves as their Director of Taxation. Carla is also an adjunct faculty 
member who teaches the Real Estate Tax course to our masters students. 

Carla and her fi rm have provided consistent, generous fi nancial support to 
the Department of Accounting for many years. This fi nancial support plays a 
critical role in our ability retain high quality faculty and to create value added 
educational opportunities for our students. 

In addition, her fi rm commits signifi cant resources each year to provide 
learning opportunities outside the classroom to our students. KLK 
participates in numerous career panels for accounting majors, attends 
all of our career fairs, and off ers at least two internships for accounting 
students every semester and summer. Internship experiences are critical to 
our students’ professional development and would not be possible without 
individuals like Carla who directs her fi rm to invest in our students. 

These internships are especially valuable since the fi rm is located in Tucson 
and students can work part-time while attending school full-time.

On September 25, 2015, the Eller 
College held the fi rst ever “Celebrate 
Research in the Eller College” event. 
The goal of the event is to honor 
Eller faculty and provide them the 
opportunity to present their research 
to faculty and doctoral students 
from across the Eller College. 

In addition, this research forum 
provides an opportunity for Eller 
faculty and Ph.D. students to learn 
more about the research conducted 
by their colleagues. Dr. Dan 
Dhaliwal, Accounting Department 
Head, was chosen to present his 
ground-breaking research at the 
inaugural event. Dan is the perfect 
faculty member to initially represent 
the Eller College and our research 

prowess and set the tone for this 
great research forum moving 
forward on an annual basis. 

The Accounting faculty and Ph.D. 
students from our department 
initiated an annual joint research 
conference with the ASU Accounting 
department. These conferences 
facilitate collaboration between the 
two schools and provide new faculty 
and Ph.D. students an opportunity 
to present their research. Faculty 
Lin Cheng and Jeremy Douthit 
and Ph.D. students Andrew Finley 
and Matt Erickson presented at 
the fi rst two conferences. We are 
excited about the possibility to 
increase research success through 
this partnership.

RESEARCH NEWS

SYDNEY S. WOODS ALUMNI AWARD
ACCOUNTING 
DEPARTMENT FACULTY
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Our Department continues to focus on the professional 
development of our students ensuring their success in 
the workplace following graduation. Beginning with pre-
business students, we off er an Honors Section of ACCT200 
Introductory Financial Accounting. This course highlights 
key issues and current trends in the accounting profession 
to Honors students interested in learning more than the 
traditional curriculum. We hope this exposure will attract more 
top students to the accounting major. In addition, we invite 
the top 30% of pre-business sophomores to an Accounting 
Major Information Session to provide information to aid 
in their selection of an Eller major. This year, the event will 
be presented in a speed networking format to maximize the 
exposure pre-business students receive to our recent alumni. 
Once students have selected accounting as their major, the 
professional development work truly begins. The Accounting 
Career Panel for fi rst semester juniors highlights the diversity 
of career possibilities with an accounting degree. The EY Tax 
Seminar exposes students to careers in tax through a case 

study approach. The event is held each spring and students 
come away with a greater appreciation of the variety and 
complexity of the tax profession. 

Finally, the highlight of each semester is Meet the Firms 
which brings together undergraduate and graduate students 
with professionals from public accounting, industry, and 
governmental organizations. Starting in Spring 2015, the 
event moved from its traditional location of the McClelland 
Hall Atrium to the Student Union Ballroom. The change was 
necessary due to the signifi cant increase in fi rms interested 
in participating in Meet the Firms. We were able to increase 
attendance by 30% (from 22 to 29 fi rms/companies). The new 
venue also provides a better forum for discussion between 
professionals and students. 

We could not off er students such wonderful events without 
the willingness of so many professionals to share their 
expertise and experience. The Department is grateful for the 
tireless dedication of our alumni and partners.

ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT UPDATES

MASTERS OF SCIENCE IN ACCOUNTING (MSA) 
The Accounting Department is continuing to grow the Master 
of Science in Accounting program. The program is geared 
towards students with fl exible needs, such as international 
and non-traditional students. It is also intended to help 
students obtain their CPA license. The program started with 17 
students in 2012 and currently has 46 students enrolled. We 
continue to receive many outstanding applicants.

MASTER OF ACCOUNTING (MACC) 
College Choice ranked our program as the 29th best Masters 
of Accounting program for 2015. Our Master of Accounting 
program off ers students an option between two diff erent 
tracks of study: Audit or Tax. These tracks provide our 
students with a curriculum specifi cally aimed to support 
their post-graduate career goals. In our eff orts to continue to 
improve the curriculum, we will off er a new course covering 
Accounting Ethics in Spring 2015 to help students who 
are trying to obtain a CPA license in a state that requires 
an accounting specifi c ethics class for certifi cation. More 
information regarding the courses within each track of 
study can be found on our website. We continue to have 
outstanding placement statistics and strong student success in 
their post-graduate careers. (See graphs on last page.)

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMMING

The MAcc and MSA programs off er numerous Teaching 
Assistant (TA) positions to participants in the programs; 
we currently have 29 students serving as TAs. Donations 
made to the Department help to fund TA positions, making 
the MAcc and MSA programs more aff ordable for those 
students. Serving as a TA is also a very enriching experience 
that allows students to gain a deeper understanding of the 
course material.
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2015 represented the 11th anniversary of the Business Careers 
Awareness Program (BCAP). This program is a joint partnership 
between EY and the Department. Since inception, nearly 350 
high school students have participated in BCAP. During the week, 
students are exposed to business concepts and the accounting 
profession through course work, case competitions, and fi eld trips.

Of the BCAP participants who choose to attend UA, 60% have 
selected an Eller major with 33% of those students choosing 
accounting as their major. Last year the program truly came full 
circle when Ryan Appel, a 2010 BCAP participant, completed his 
undergraduate and graduate degrees in Accounting, served as a 
resident assistant for BCAP and joined EY in Fall 2015 as an audit 
staff  member.

The 2015 summer programs were facilitated by Leslie Eldenburg, Katie Maxwell, Nancy Rochman, Ryan Appel, 
Lyvier Elizalde, Rebecca Durazo, Sungano Siyavora, Alex Cerpa, and Gabriel Encinas.

Interested high school students can fi nd more information and the application at: accounting.eller.arizona.edu/bcap

Pictured left to right: Daniel Stone (PwC),
Ryan Ortega (ASA), Taylor Rainer (ASA), Tom Klein 
(Faculty), Drew Downing (Frank Rimerman), 
Charles Cantagui (Beta), Katie Maxwell (Faculty).

Beta Alpha Psi and the Accounting 
Student Association continue to host 
a golf tournament on the Friday of 
Homecoming weekend. The event 
is open to current undergraduate 
and masters students as well as 
professionals and alumni. 

The afternoon is always fun for 
participants, providing an informal 
opportunity to network with fi rm 
representatives and fellow students 
and faculty. 

H O M E C O M I N G 
G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T

BUSINESS CAREERS AWARENESS PROGRAM

Mark Trombley, 
Beach Fleischman 
Professor of 
Accounting, died 
unexpectedly at his 
home on January 
20, 2015. Mark 

served as a member of the Eller 
faculty at the University of Arizona 
since 1990, when he completed his 
doctoral degree at the University of 
Washington. Prior to that, he worked 
for Deloitte from 1976 to 1986. 

Mark was a selfl ess colleague who 
was very generous with his time 
and talents. He published over 20 
articles in high quality accounting 
and fi nance journals. He also 
wrote a textbook on accounting 
for derivatives and hedging. He 
was active nationally through his 
service to the accounting research 
community, serving on the editorial 
board of The Accounting Review 
from 2005-2008 and then as an 
editor from 2008-2011. He was an 
ad hoc reviewer for many diff erent 
accounting and fi nance journals and 
was a member of several American 
Accounting Association research-

oriented committees, such as the 
Wildman Award Committee and 
the best dissertation award for the 
Financial Accounting and Reporting 
Section.

Mark was also an award winning 
teacher who won recognition from 
the University of Arizona and the 
Arizona State CPA Society. Students 
greatly appreciated his teaching style 
and highly respected his knowledge 
of the subject matter. In addition, 
accounting doctoral students 
benefi tted greatly from Mark’s time 
and attention. He was a committee 
member for over 30 doctoral 
students and provided research 
assistance and guidance over time 
to nearly every doctoral student in 
the accounting program during his 
tenure as a faculty member. 

The Accounting Department hosted 
a day-long research workshop event 
in Mark’s honor in late Spring 2015. 
We appreciate the many individuals 
and fi rms who contributed to the 
Accounting Department in Mark’s 
honor. Funds will be used to help 
defray travel and research expenses 
for doctoral students.

R E M E M B E R I N G  M A R K  T R O M B L E Y



The Department would like to 
congratulate Eric Bickler and 
Morgan Larson on winning the 
Accounting Outstanding Senior 
Award. This award is given to those 
who demonstrate excellence in 
academic achievement, leadership 
ability, and service to the 
community. 

Eric Bickler was selected as 
the Accounting Department 
Outstanding Senior for Fall 2014. 
Eric served as the Beta Alpha Psi 
Vice President of Social and Service 
events during his time at Eller, and 
was also a member of the AZ Air 
National Guard throughout college. 
Eric started with Honeywell as an 
intern in the Finance Rotational 
Program and started full time in 
January 2015. 

Morgan Larson was selected 
as the Accounting Department 
Outstanding Senior for Spring 2015. 
Morgan is a fi rst generation college 
student, received the Arizona 
Assurance Scholar award, has been 
a member of ASA, and worked 
two part time jobs while attending 
school. She also served as Peer 
Advisor for New Start supporting 
under-represented minority 
freshman in their transition to 
college. Outside of the UA, Morgan 
also volunteered with United Way 
for VITA and Tax Counseling for 
the Elderly. Morgan is currently in 
our Master of Accounting program 
and will start full time with EY in 
Phoenix as a Tax Associate in Fall 
2016.

The Outstanding Academic 
Achievement award is given to the 
graduating senior with the highest 
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cumulative GPA. All award winners 
earned a 4.0 GPA throughout their 
undergraduate studies. 

Nitisha Srivastava started with 
Texas Instruments in Dallas, TX, 
as part of their Access Rotation 
program.

Christopher Devlin is currently 
attending the Masters of 
Accounting program at the 
University of Arizona and will begin 
law school once fi nished. 

Ryan Graham started with PwC 
in New York City as an Associate in 
Risk Consulting. 

Jordan Swartz will join the audit 
practice of EY in Phoenix, AZ, 
upon completion of the Master of 
Accounting program in the audit 

track.

Robert Raskin received 
the Accounting Service and 
Achievement Award in Spring 2015. 
This award recognizes a student 
who has made signifi cant service 
contributions to the Department 
and college while performing at a 
high level academically. 

Robert will be joining Deloitte’s 
audit team in Phoenix upon 
completion of the Masters of 
Accounting program. Robert also 
received the funds from the William 
Felix Scholarship to support his 
graduate studies.

Pablo Machado (current Ph.D. 
student) was awarded the 2014-
2015 KPMG Doctoral Scholarship. 

Xiu Li, Robert Raskin, Joseph 
Tocco, and Rachel Wagner 

received scholarships from the 
Arizona Society of CPA’s to help 
defray the costs of the Master of 
Accounting program. 

Jacqueline Mwangi was this 
year’s recipient of the Tracy 
Villarreal Memorial Scholarship. 
This scholarship was established by 
Ron Butler, EY’s Arizona Managing 
Partner, in memory of Tracy’s 
appreciation for new opportunities, 
passion for life, dedication to 
school, and kindness towards 
others. 

The Accounting Department 
continues to attract the best and 
brightest within Eller College into 
its undergraduate program. Holden 
Gerber received the $10,000 
McCord scholarship in Spring 2015. 

Joe Tocco was awarded $10,000 
for the 2015 PCAOB scholarship to 
support his MAcc program.

Katherine Shell was awarded the 
FEI Academic Excellence Award 
in Spring 2015 in the amount of 
$1,500.

Morgan Larson was awarded 
the Marion Levy Service Award of 
$1,000 for the fall semester.

Photo: Morgan Larson and Marion Levy 
at the graduation brunch in Spring 2015

S T U D E N T  N E W S



STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS A LU M N I  N E W S
Humberto Lopez, BS 
Accounting 1969, of HSL 
Properties, Inc. received the 
Arizona Hispanic Chamber of 
Commerce’s Legacy Award 
at their 57th Annual Black 
&White Ball and Business 
Awards ceremony. Humberto 
received this award for his 
long-time commitment to the 
community and to Arizona’s 
economic development. 
Humberto is also the sponsor 
for the Humberto Lopez 
Distinguished Seminar Series, 
which is a valuable addition 
to our academic program.  We 
would like to congratulate 
Humberto for his award and 
thank him for his strong 
support of the Department.

Ron Butler, BS Accounting 
1991, of EY was selected for 
the Arizona Hispanic Chamber 
of Commerce Man of the 
Year Award. The recipients 
of the Hispanic Chamber of 
Commerce awards are selected 
based on their commitment to 
community and extraordinary 
contributions to Arizona’s 
economic development.

Theresa Briggs, BS 
Accounting 1982, of Deloitte 
was awarded the Alumni 
of the Year award by the 
UA Alumni Association 
for her achievements in 
her professional fi eld and 
continued support of Eller. 
The Alumni of the Year award 
honors alumni who have 
uniquely demonstrated a 
commitment to a college’s 
success and mission through 
professional achievement, 
service or support.

ACCOUNTING STUDENT ASSOCIATION
The Accounting Student Association (ASA) is a student 
focused service and professional organization comprised 
of approximately 80-100 student members and 14 
executive board members. Phillip Blanchard serves as 
faculty advisor. 

ASA off ers students great opportunities to network with 
local, national, and global fi rms at bi-weekly meetings. In 
these meetings a select group of volunteers and recruiters 
from potential future employers interact with members. 

ASA members also actively participate in philanthropy, 
fund raising, and socializing events throughout the 
academic year. As a result of their hard work and 
dedication to fundraising activities, ASA is very proud 
of their annual commitment to “give back” to the 
Accounting Department. 

At the Spring Banquet in April, ASA continued this 
proud tradition when they presented Dr. Dhaliwal a check 
for $5,000. ASA has contributed a total of $40,000 over 
the years.

B E T A  A L P H A  P S I 

Beta Alpha Psi had a successful year with an increase 
in membership to approximately 50 junior and senior 
accounting majors. Leslie Eldenburg is the faculty advisor. 

The organization meets weekly. Initiatives such as a Speed 
Networking Event and a Local Mentorship Program have 
been incorporated into the organization’s activities this 
fall with the intention of encouraging engagement and 
professional growth through networking opportunities. 
The Speed Networking Event provides opportunities for 
members to interact with professionals from multiple 
public accounting and industry fi rms, with 5-7 minutes 
dedicated to each company. This activity helps students 
learn the importance of fi rst impressions and appropriate 
conduct in interview situations. It also benefi ts fi rms by 
off ering an additional opportunity to introduce themselves. 

The Local Mentorship Program focuses on connecting 
members to local accountants to encourage development 
of personalized professional relationships with readily 
accessible individuals. The aim of the program is to 
increase retention of accounting students in the Tucson 
area. Beta members continue to provide tutoring, exam 
reviews, and proctoring for introductory level accounting 
classes such as: ACCT 200, 210, and 250.

7



88

PwC CASE COMPETITION

EY   Benefactor
Ronald Butler Benefactor
Michael & Kolette Hoyle Benefactor
Michael Coumides Gold
Nicole & Eric Lewis Gold
Kevin McHolland Gold
David Damron Silver
Joel Dembowski Silver
Craig Desnoyer Silver
William Heimerdinger Silver
Nancy Hernandez Silver
Elizabeth Johnson Silver
Greg & Shirley Karnos Silver
Robert Stussie Silver
Christopher Todaro Silver
Carlos Fimbres Bronze
Grant Isakson Bronze
Craig Trimmings Bronze
Gaurav Begwani Copper
Karissa Childs Copper
Elizabeth George Copper
Scott Handler Copper
Shauna Johnston Copper
Brandon Kaehr Copper
Colleen Kish Copper
Brittany Langer Copper
Patrick Loftus Copper
Matthew Mabel Copper
Alexander Marquez Copper

Gifts to the Arizona Accounting Benefactors Club are 
divided into the following categories: Business, Association 
& Firm (matching and non-matching) contributions, and 
individual contributions. 

Business Levels  Individual Levels                       
Benefactor $40,000 or more  Benefactor $10,000 or more
Executive $20,000–$39,999  Platinum $5,000-$9,999
Partner $10,000–$19,999  Gold $2, 500–$4,999
Director $5,000–$9,999  Silver $1,000–$2,499
Leader $2,500–$4,999  Bronze $500–$999
Friend Up to $2,499  Copper $100–$499
    Brass Up to $99

We wish to thank the following individuals and employers 
for their contributions to benefi t fi scal year 2014-2015, 
as posted by the University of Arizona Foundation. If we 
have excluded you, or have not correctly acknowledged 
your contribution, please call the Accounting Department 
at (520) 621-2697 so we can correct any error in 
acknowledging your generosity.

BUSINESS CONTRIBUTIONS:  FY 14/15

Firm/Employee Giving Status

T H A N K  YO U  FO R  YO U R  S U P P O R T

Each year PwC and the Accounting Department faculty and students 
team up to participate in an annual case competition joining nearly 
5,000 students from more than 100 colleges and universities 
nationwide. Selected teams of students are allowed two weeks 
to prepare a 20-minute live presentation focusing on an assigned 
business case scenario. 

During the 2014 competition, 46 University of Arizona students were 
organized into 10 teams. Each team was supported by an accounting 
faculty member and PwC professional. Although competition was 
fi erce, the “Mixed Generations” team was selected to move on to the 
next level of competition.

This is the third consecutive year our Arizona local winning team 
moved on to the semi-fi nalist round of the national competition. After reaching 
the fi nalist round in 2012 and winning the national grand prize in 2013, our 2014 
team “Mixed Generations” (pictured above) just missed a trip to the fi nals in 
New York after a hectic elimination round. 

We congratulate Tyler Anaya, Max Reinsdorf, Ivelisse Defreitas, Ahmer 
Quereshi, Dr. James Stekelberg (faculty mentor), and Nikki Wickets 
(PwC mentor) for their job well done!  



99

BUSINESS CONTRIBUTIONS:  FY 14/15

Firm/Employee Giving Status Firm/Employee Giving Status

Matthew Maxwell Copper
Clement Moore Copper
Jessica Pensky Copper
Cydney Pierce Copper
Gabriel Soto Copper
Joel Vigil Copper
Jui-Hao Wang Copper
Jeff rey De Gregorio Brass
Kyle Keller Brass
Kathryn Starling Brass

Deloitte & Touche LLP Executive
Keith Renken  Benefactor
Teresa Briggs  Platinum
John Maddox  Gold
Peter Badenhuizen  Silver
Nicolas Cordero  Silver
Paul Herrera  Silver
Pauline Newberg  Silver
Donald Riegger  Silver
John Sizer  Silver
Frederick Williams  Silver
Bradley Smith  Bronze
Bryan Amsterdam  Copper
Matthew Carr  Copper
Jayme Hyatt  Copper
Joshua Jackson  Copper
Lisa Maynard  Copper
Ashley Scorsatto  Copper 

Raytheon   Executive
John Slosser  Benefactor

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP  Partner
Reed Mittelstaedt  Platinum
Andreas Coumides  Gold
Dennis Trunfi o  Gold
Julie Hughes  Silver
Richard Kalenka  Silver
Christina Nordvall  Silver
Karina Rivera  Bronze
Christopher Stephens  Bronze
Elissa Stremlau  Bronze
Henry Brandt IV  Copper
Gabrielle Johnston  Copper
Kristi Kawamoto  Copper
Austin Parise  Copper
Derek Briese  Brass
Melinda Montgomery  Brass
Nonilyn Que  Brass

KPMG LLP    Partner
Lawrence Bello  Platinum
Lisa Daniels  Silver
Robert Shanley  Silver
Michael Suba  Silver
Edward Tedeschi  Silver
Joshua Blumenthal  Bronze
Christine Chao  Copper
Stacey Cicero  Copper
Courtney Hogan  Copper
Steven Lainoff   Copper
Julie Lyon  Copper
Brett Mittelstaedt  Copper
Scott Molos  Copper
Danielle Puente  Copper

Lauren Sloan  Copper
Samuel Strobe  Copper

CliftonLarsonAllen LLP  Partner
Special thanks to Jay Buck and Richard Goldenson.
Elizabeth Shlapack  Copper

BeachFleischman PC  Partner
Special thanks to Bruce Beach.

CBIZ     Partner
Special thanks to Anthony Hakes and Ryan Rold.

Grant Thornton LLP  Director
Holly Daetwyler  Silver
Bradley Preber  Silver
Scott Remington  Silver
Stella Shanovich  Silver
Zachary Snickles  Silver
Brandon Bymers  Copper
Kevin Enright  Copper
Stacy Loftus  Copper
Donna Witherwax  Copper

Protiviti Inc.   Director
Brian Christensen  Silver
Katharyn Robinson  Bronze
Christina Manuele  Copper
Rachael Coury  Brass

Honeywell International  Director
Candy Poels  Bronze

Accounting Student Association  Director
Special thanks to Phillip Blanchard.

BDO USA, LLP  Director
Special thanks to Amir Mazarei.

Frank, Rimerman & Co. LLP  Director
Special thanks to Frank Pasacreta, Patti Gower 
and Sarah Vernizzi.

Huber CPA PC    Director
Special thanks to Robert Huber.

Keegan, Linscott & Kenon, P.C.  Director
Special thanks to Carla Keegan.

R & A CPAs    Director
Special thanks to Phillip Dalrymple.

Heinfeld, Meech & Co. PC  Leader
Special thanks to Corey Arvizu.
Gary Heinfeld  Bronze
Nancy Meech  Bronze
Diane Bradley  Copper
Neil Galassi  Copper
Casey Good  Copper
Christopher Heinfeld  Copper
Michael Hoerig  Copper
Kenneth McGovern  Copper
Marvin Mendieta  Copper
Carlo & Jill Shaw  Copper
Jennifer Shields  Copper
Jared Simte  Copper
Karin Smith  Copper
Peter Trinh  Copper

HBL CPAs, P.C.   Leader
Special thanks to Randall Brookshier 
and Coleen Krogen.
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BUSINESS CONTRIBUTIONS:  FY 14/15

Firm/Employee Giving Status Firm/Employee Giving Status

Marsh & McLennan 
Companies, Inc. (MMC)  Leader

Andrew Feng  Gold

Quick, Mitchell & Maish, PLLC  Friend
Special thanks to Jeff  Quick.

Regier Carr & Monroe LLP  Friend
Special thanks to Nicole Simpson-Harrigan.

Starwood Hotels & Resorts
Worldwide, Inc.  Friend

Jeff rey Lee  Silver

Texas Instruments Incorporated  Friend
Special thanks to Mack Good.

Freeport-McMoRan Copper
& Gold, Inc.  Friend

Hugh Donahue  Bronze

Bradley Fox  Copper
Timothy Olson  Copper

Ludwig Klewer & Co. PLLC  Friend
Special thanks to Julie Klewer, Chris Ludwig 
and Eric Rudner.

Squar, Milner, Reehl & Williamson LLP   Friend
Special thanks to Stephen Milner and Gabriel Torre.

Arizona Public Service  Friend

Armanino, LLP    Friend

Eide Bailly    Friend

Equity Methods    Friend

Goldman Sachs    Friend

Moss Adams LLP Friend

INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTIONS:  FY 14/15

First Name/Last Name Giving Status First Name/Last Name Giving Status

Dan Dhaliwal  Benefactor
George Figueroa  Benefactor
Douglas Rogers  Benefactor
Jeff rey Becker  Platinum
William Waller  Platinum
Thomas Klein  Gold
Susan Albring  Silver
Bar-S Foods Co.  Silver
Kevin Burnett Silver
James Chyz Silver
Leslie & Mike Cohen Silver
Edward Dominguez Silver
William Felix  Silver
Fabio Gaertner  Silver
Ronen & Julie Gal-Or  Silver
Amy Geile  Silver
Joel Greenberg  Silver
Michael Hald  Silver
Brian Hogan  Silver
David Kenchington  Silver
Linda Krull  Silver
Hye Seung Lee  Silver
Colin Malchow  Silver
Landon Mauler  Silver
Katie & Ted Maxwell  Silver
Cameron Omoto  Silver
Tyler Page  Silver
Raynolde Pereira  Silver
James Reidy  Silver
Thomas Standring  Silver
Logan Steele  Silver
Michael Suriano  Silver
Mark Trombley  Silver
Susan Wolak  Silver
Michael Calegari  Bronze
Linda Chen  Bronze

Katharine Drake  Bronze
Roman & Tanya Eskue  Bronze
Mark Fusler  Bronze
K. Andrew Kroese  Bronze
Daniel Russomanno  Bronze
Jason Smith  Bronze
Heather & Jeff  Altman  Copper
Marc Chesin  Copper
Joseph Crawford  Copper
Scott Eisner  Copper
Cristi Gleason  Copper
Janee Johnson  Copper
Allison Koester  Copper
Sara Leone  Copper
Deborah McLaughlin  Copper
Lyell Metcalf  Copper
MHR Consulting LLC  Copper
Lillian Mills  Copper
Bradley Miner  Copper
Suzanne Morsfi eld  Copper
Taylor Otstot  Copper
Garth Perry  Copper
Beverly Rench  Copper
Aimee & Nathan Roberts  Copper
Mark Ross  Copper
Leah Schindler  Copper
Eugene Stout  Copper
Victoria & Roger Stubbs  Copper
Elroy Voss  Copper
Daniel Aldrich  Brass
Trevor Derrett  Brass
Matthew Erickson  Brass
Navin Kanneganti  Brass
Donald Keller  Brass
Pauline Rush  Brass
Alan Ziblat  Brass



W H E R E  A R E 
Y O U  A N D 
W H A T ’ S  N E W ?

Please share with us news of 

your work, family, and  

adventures. We may include 

your news in the future Alumni 

notes. You can bring us up  
to date by emailing the  
department at:   
accounting@eller.arizona.edu.
  
Stay up to date with all of the 
Accounting Department news 
and events. 
 
“Like” the University of Arizona 
Department of Accounting on 
Facebook!
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Throughout the year, our alumni, donors, staff, faculty, students and corporate partners make 
countless contributions to the Eller College. These generous partnerships and commitments help 
us strengthen our mission, achieve excellence, and educate students.

As the College continues to advance and grow, we hope you will make a commitment to invest in 
the future of the Department of Accounting.

Your gift provides opportunities for our students and faculty that would not otherwise be available. 
For more information, or to make your pledge now, visit www.eller.arizona.edu/invest.

The Department of Accounting Needs Your Support

Please mail this form to:
Eller College of Management, Department of Accounting, McClelland Hall, Room 301
P.O. Box 210108 - Tucson, Arizona 85721-0108        
Ph: 520.621.2620     Fx: 520.621.3742    Email: accounting@eller.arizona.edu

I/We would like to support the Department of 
Accounting as follows:YES!

Name(s)

Home Address #1

Home Address #2

Home Phone

Home E-mail

Class Year(s)

Business Phone

I wish to make a tax-deductible gift of $                              to 

“Eller College of Management, Department of Accounting.”

      Check enclosed - Make check payable to “UAF/Department of Accounting”

Credit Card Donations: We accept credit card payments via our secure website at:
http://accounting.eller.arizona.edu/invest. Please choose the program you would like
to support. We are most appreciative of your donations and continued support. Even $10 
a month will make a signi�cant di�erence in our ability to provide high quality programs.

Contribution

      My/our gift above will be enhanced with corporate matching funds from

Corporate Matching Gift

Special Instructions

      I/we would like my/our committment to be con�dential.

      I/we would like to make a gift in honor of

www.accounting.el ler .arizona.edu

Signature                                   Date

Footnotes
D E P A R T M E N T  O F  A C C O U N T I N G

T h e  U n i v e r s i t y  o f  A r i z o n a ®

F a l l  2 0 1 4  -  I s s u e  1 2

Pictures from 
Fall 2015 
Meet the Firms



INVEST IN ACCOUNTING
accounting.el ler.arizona.edu/invest

Your commitment to invest in the future of the Department of Accounting helps us advance and grow.

Your gift provides opportunities for our students and faculty that would not otherwise be available.  

Eller College of Management

Department of Accounting

McClelland Hall, RM 301

P.O. Box 210108

Tucson, AZ 85721-0108

Change Service Requested

Where Do Our Graduates Go?
The graphs below show a breakdown of where our students 
have gone to work after graduation. The MAcc placement rate 
during the last academic year was 98% and undergraduate 
placement rate (including continuing education in graduate 
school) was 90%. The statistics capture students with legal 
right to work in the United States.

Both programs continue to place students at a very 
high rate with our undergraduate program placing students 
at our highest rate in years. The following charts represent 
combined placement information for undergraduate and 
graduate students.

Placement Locations

Placement Public Accounting Placement



<<
  /ASCII85EncodePages false
  /AllowTransparency false
  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true
  /AutoRotatePages /None
  /Binding /Left
  /CalGrayProfile (Dot Gain 20%)
  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)
  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Error
  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4
  /CompressObjects /Tags
  /CompressPages true
  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true
  /PassThroughJPEGImages true
  /CreateJobTicket false
  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default
  /DetectBlends true
  /DetectCurves 0.0000
  /ColorConversionStrategy /CMYK
  /DoThumbnails false
  /EmbedAllFonts true
  /EmbedOpenType false
  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true
  /EmbedJobOptions true
  /DSCReportingLevel 0
  /EmitDSCWarnings false
  /EndPage -1
  /ImageMemory 1048576
  /LockDistillerParams false
  /MaxSubsetPct 100
  /Optimize true
  /OPM 1
  /ParseDSCComments true
  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true
  /PreserveCopyPage true
  /PreserveDICMYKValues true
  /PreserveEPSInfo true
  /PreserveFlatness true
  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false
  /PreserveOPIComments true
  /PreserveOverprintSettings true
  /StartPage 1
  /SubsetFonts true
  /TransferFunctionInfo /Apply
  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve
  /UsePrologue false
  /ColorSettingsFile ()
  /AlwaysEmbed [ true
  ]
  /NeverEmbed [ true
  ]
  /AntiAliasColorImages false
  /CropColorImages true
  /ColorImageMinResolution 300
  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleColorImages true
  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /ColorImageResolution 300
  /ColorImageDepth -1
  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1
  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeColorImages true
  /ColorImageFilter /DCTEncode
  /AutoFilterColorImages true
  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /ColorACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /ColorImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /AntiAliasGrayImages false
  /CropGrayImages true
  /GrayImageMinResolution 300
  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleGrayImages true
  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /GrayImageResolution 300
  /GrayImageDepth -1
  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2
  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeGrayImages true
  /GrayImageFilter /DCTEncode
  /AutoFilterGrayImages true
  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /GrayACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /GrayImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /AntiAliasMonoImages false
  /CropMonoImages true
  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200
  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleMonoImages true
  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /MonoImageResolution 1200
  /MonoImageDepth -1
  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeMonoImages true
  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode
  /MonoImageDict <<
    /K -1
  >>
  /AllowPSXObjects false
  /CheckCompliance [
    /None
  ]
  /PDFX1aCheck false
  /PDFX3Check false
  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false
  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true
  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true
  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile ()
  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()
  /PDFXOutputCondition ()
  /PDFXRegistryName ()
  /PDFXTrapped /False

  /CreateJDFFile false
  /Description <<

    /BGR <>
    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e9ad88d2891cf76845370524d53705237300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>
    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc9ad854c18cea76845370524d5370523786557406300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>
    /CZE <>
    /DAN <>
    /DEU <>
    /ESP <>
    /ETI <>
    /FRA <>
    /GRE <>

    /HRV (Za stvaranje Adobe PDF dokumenata najpogodnijih za visokokvalitetni ispis prije tiskanja koristite ove postavke.  Stvoreni PDF dokumenti mogu se otvoriti Acrobat i Adobe Reader 5.0 i kasnijim verzijama.)
    /HUN <>
    /ITA <>
    /JPN <FEFF9ad854c18cea306a30d730ea30d730ec30b951fa529b7528002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020658766f8306e4f5c6210306b4f7f75283057307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a30674f5c62103055308c305f0020005000440046002030d530a130a430eb306f3001004100630072006f0062006100740020304a30883073002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee5964d3067958b304f30533068304c3067304d307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a306b306f30d530a930f330c8306e57cb30818fbc307f304c5fc59808306730593002>
    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020ace0d488c9c80020c2dcd5d80020c778c1c4c5d00020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>
    /LTH <>
    /LVI <>
    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken die zijn geoptimaliseerd voor prepress-afdrukken van hoge kwaliteit. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)
    /NOR <>
    /POL <>
    /PTB <>
    /RUM <>
    /RUS <>
    /SKY <>
    /SLV <>
    /SUO <>
    /SVE <>
    /TUR <>
    /UKR <>
    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents best suited for high-quality prepress printing.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)
  >>
  /Namespace [
    (Adobe)
    (Common)
    (1.0)
  ]
  /OtherNamespaces [
    <<
      /AsReaderSpreads false
      /CropImagesToFrames true
      /ErrorControl /WarnAndContinue
      /FlattenerIgnoreSpreadOverrides false
      /IncludeGuidesGrids false
      /IncludeNonPrinting false
      /IncludeSlug false
      /Namespace [
        (Adobe)
        (InDesign)
        (4.0)
      ]
      /OmitPlacedBitmaps false
      /OmitPlacedEPS false
      /OmitPlacedPDF false
      /SimulateOverprint /Legacy
    >>
    <<
      /AddBleedMarks false
      /AddColorBars false
      /AddCropMarks false
      /AddPageInfo false
      /AddRegMarks false
      /ConvertColors /ConvertToCMYK
      /DestinationProfileName ()
      /DestinationProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK
      /Downsample16BitImages true
      /FlattenerPreset <<
        /PresetSelector /MediumResolution
      >>
      /FormElements false
      /GenerateStructure false
      /IncludeBookmarks false
      /IncludeHyperlinks false
      /IncludeInteractive false
      /IncludeLayers false
      /IncludeProfiles false
      /MultimediaHandling /UseObjectSettings
      /Namespace [
        (Adobe)
        (CreativeSuite)
        (2.0)
      ]
      /PDFXOutputIntentProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK
      /PreserveEditing true
      /UntaggedCMYKHandling /LeaveUntagged
      /UntaggedRGBHandling /UseDocumentProfile
      /UseDocumentBleed false
    >>
  ]
>> setdistillerparams
<<
  /HWResolution [2400 2400]
  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]
>> setpagedevice




